LICENSING AND SAFETY REGULATORY PANEL
27th July, 2006

Meeting commenced:
10.00 a.m.
"
ended:
12.15 p.m. fillin "end time" 
PRESENT:
Councillor Wilson - in the Chair

Councillors Eric Burgoyne, Val Burgoyne, Robin Garrido, Mullen, Pooley and Witkowski
28.
APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE

Apologies for absence were submitted on behalf of Councillors Dawson, Miller and Macdonald.

29.
MINUTES OF PROCEEDINGS
The minutes of the meeting of the Panel held on 22nd June, 2006, were agreed as a correct record and signed by the Chairman.

30.
MATTERS ARISING

Minute 23 - Report on Licensing Act 2003 Re : Temporary Events and Repetition of Applications to Vary Licences

RESOLVED:
THAT Jane Nugent be requested to submit a report at a future meeting of the Licensing Panel, detailing the procedure for licences for temporary events, in relation to applications submitted involving property owned by the City Council, and those submitted by individuals.

31.
EXCLUSION OF THE PUBLIC

RESOLVED:
THAT, under section 100A(4) of the Local Government Act 1972, the public be excluded from the meeting for the following items of business, detailed in Minutes 31 and 32 below, on the grounds that they involve the likely disclosure of exempt information as specified in paragraphs 1 and 2 of schedule 12A to the Act, and would not on balance, be in the public interest to disclose because disclosure would be in breach of the Data Protection Act, and would not provide the public with any useful information.

32.
APPLICATIONS FOR PRIVATE HIRE DRIVERS LICENCES

RESOLVED:
THAT the undermentioned applications for private hire drivers licences be dealt with as follows:-

	Applicant
	Decision



	PHD No. 1080
	Approved for a 12 month period, to be reviewed thereafter by the Panel

	PHD No. 697
	Refused 

	PHD No. 1184
	Refused 

	PHD No. 1169
	Refused


33.
SUSPENSION OF PRIVATE HIRE DRIVER
The Strategic Director of Environment submitted a report detailing the background to the suspension of private hire driver no. 1180, and seeking the Panel’s endorsement to this course of action.


RESOLVED:
THAT the action of the Strategic Director of Environment, in suspending private hire driver licence no. 1180, on grounds of public safety, be endorsed.

 34.
INTRODUCTION OF NEW HACKNEY CARRIAGE RANKS -


CONSULTATION PROCESS

(Previous Minute 21(c) - 22nd June, 2006)

Trupti Patel, of the Traffic Management and Control Division of Urban Vision, attended the meeting to give an overview, with regard to the current procedures and consultation process in respect of the introduction of new ranks for hackney carriage vehicles.  Paul Joy, the TGWU representative, of the hackney carriage drivers, also attended the meeting, to highlight concerns that his members had with regard to this issue.

RESOLVED:
(1) THAT Trupti Patel be requested to investigate the following concerns and report back at a future meeting of the Panel:-

· Provision of hackney carriage rank at the new Tesco development

· Provision of hackney carriage rank at Morrisons Supermarket 

· Provision of hackney carriage rank at Salford Shopping City

· Provision of hackney carriage rank at new Coco’s nightclub on Chapel Street, Salford

· Expansion of hackney carriage rank at The Lowry

· Provision of hackney carriage rank on Liverpool Road/Cawdall Street, Patricroft 

· Provision of hackney carriage rank at the Bridgewater Public House, Worsley

· Removal of hackney carriage rank at Salford Central Rail Station

· Position of hackney carriage rank at the Ellesmere Centre, Walkden 




(2) THAT the Strategic Director of Housing and Planning be requested to include the Licensing Section, as a consultee, on all planning applications involving visiting members of the public.




(3) THAT a letter be sent to the Manager of Morrisons Supermarket requesting that they provide a hackney carriage rank within their car park.

35.
STUDENT VILLAGE TAXI RANK, CROMWELL ROAD/BRIDGEWATER PUBLIC HOUSE, WORSLEY
 
(Previous Minute 21(b) - 22nd June, 2006)

The Strategic Director of Customer and Support Services submitted a report detailing the response, which had been received from Greater Manchester Police, with regard to issues raised by the Panel at their meeting held on 22nd June, 2006, in relation to the Student Village Taxi Rank, Cromwell Road, and private hire vehicles operating near the Bridgewater Public House, Worsley.

RESOLVED:
THAT a letter be sent to the Chief Constable (a) informing him of the Members’ disappointment with regard to the (i) response received, (ii) lack of attention given to address the concerns raised and (iii) lack of attendance at meetings of the Panel, and (b) requesting that the concerns raised be addressed, as a matter of urgency, and that a copy of that letter be forwarded to all Members of the Panel.


36.
TAXI LICENCE ENFORCEMENT - PENALTY POINTS SYSTEM
RESOLVED:
THAT it be noted that consideration of this item had been deferred until the next meeting of the Panel.

37.
APPLICATIONS FOR ONE MAN OPERATORS LICENCE

RESOLVED:
THAT approval be given to the granting of a one man operators licence to the following persons, so as to enable them to operate a one man private hire vehicle, from the addresses respectively indicated:-

· David Greenhow - 8 Larch Road, Salford.

· Stephen Christopher Jones - 4 Acresfield Road, Salford.


38.
CURRENT WEATHER CONDITIONS/REQUIREMENTS OF PREMISES’ LICENCES

Councillor John Mullen expressed concern in relation to the requirements of premises’ licences, to keep doors and windows closed during extreme weather conditions.


Jane Nugent reported that the conditions of a licence must be complied with at all times.


RESOLVED:
THAT the information be noted.

39.
COUNCILLOR ROBIN GARRIDO

Councillor Robin Garrido reported that (a) he would be resigning as a Member of the Panel, for a period of six months, due to work commitments, (b) Councillor Karen Garrido would replace him for the time period stated and (c) he hoped to be re-instated as a Member of the Panel, once the work commitments had been fulfilled.


RESOLVED:
THAT the information be noted, and that Councillor Robin Garrido be thanked for his valuable contribution during his time as a Member of the Panel.
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